Texas Master Naturalist
El Camino Real Chapter
Chapter meeting – September 13, 2012 – Phyllis and Donald Shuffield’s

Call to Order: 
6:55 p.m.



Attendance: Jan Campbell, Kim Summers, Katherine Bedrich, Cindy & Gary McDaniels, Sherry Colley, Paul Unger, Phyllis Shuffield, Linda Jo Conn, John Pruett, Janice Johnson, Pat Holley, Jeanette Patschke, Ann Collins, Sue Taylor
Secretary:  Lucy Coward-Absent. President Katherine asked for a motion for the July and August minutes to be accepted as currently seen on the website. July and August minutes were motion for approval by Sandra Dworczak, second by Kim Summers.  

Vice President: Donna Lewis-Absent. President Katherine discussed the October meeting program is ready however the location has not been determined.  Please read the weekly announcement for location. 
Treasurer: Cindy Bolch-Absent. President Katherine stated she has the current bank statement. The August end of month statement is $5,768.61. A Treasurer report and the specific breakdowns will be updated on or before the October meeting. 

Katherine read to the attendees the following new policy: New rule set forth by Board on August 2, 2012; Be it here resolved by ECRMN Board, the following policy is enacted: Personal pets or other animals are not permitted to be brought to any ECRMN functions. Exceptions to this policy are permitted only with the advanced approval of the Chapter President.  Katherine asked for questions from the membership-however, none came forward. 



Nature Stories   Great nature stories were shared by Phyllis Shuffield, Pat Holley, Sandra Dworaczyk, Debbi Harris, Sherry Colley, and Sue Taylor which was continued by Ann Collins.  Although all stories were rather interesting, here are some highlights: a skunk got hungry and eat crickets at the jail, a yummy 3am snack! Mark Klym has documented female and juvenile Rufus’ for Milam Co., (he also heard and documented a white copper colored hummingbird)! Red Shoulder Hawks return to Milam Co! Birds, bees, toads and frogs invade a major roadway in Milam Co & Bastrop and most survive! A Great Horned Owl, (aka a boy names Sue) died in Milam Co, yet is now registered and resides at TCWC! And finally, a Question: what is the difference between a caribou and a reindeer?  A: A reindeer is a domesticated caribou!  Red Shoulder Hawks return to Milam Co. 

Board Chairs:  2012-2013

2012 Training Class: Dorothy Mayer-Absent. Paul Unger stated Graduation is about 2 weeks away!! All details are going rather well. A big thank you to the Dworzaczyk’s for hosting the event and b-b-q-ing. Please read the weekly announcement for details as that is where any updates will be placed.  If you have not RSVP’d yet, please do so immediately.    
Communications: Don Travis-Absent. Katherine shared the awesome 2011 Los Caminos newsletter sets. It will be used for various community communications as well, as it is available for purchase for $5.00! More newsletter years will be created since it such a great item to have available.  
Historian: Barbara Cromwell-Absent.  

Host:  Cindy McDaniels –Cindy thanked Phyllis for a wonder venue and yummy b-b-q’d meats. Although we had rain (thank you lord), we sat under a large carport and could still see the hummingbirds! Cindy thanked all those who brought food as it was great!
Advanced Training & Volunteer:  Phyllis Shuffield- Phyllis reviewed our newest approved project on Moths.  Please stay after the meeting to see and record Moths!
Membership:  Debbi Harris –Debbi handed out a short form to update missing information in the database. Also handed out and explained was the improved Volunteer Report form which meets the state guidelines.  Debbi will send out it out to everyone shortly. Specifically, we must:  Sign (PRINT please) own name on all sign-in sheets. On the new report form, required information is listed on the form, please complete it if it is asked. Some questions were asked and answered. It was encouraged for anyone having other questions to send an e-mail to ecrctmn2008@yahoo.com as Debbi is glad to assist you. Also handed out was the 2013 Volunteer Application Form, which is to be handed in with the 2012 dues. 

For August, ECRC has the following hours: Advanced Training: 81 and Volunteer Hours: 709.50. From 1/1/12-8/31/12, ECRC has the following hours: Class: 445, Advanced Training: 568.5 and Volunteer Hours: 5,6313.80. ECRC accumulative hours are: Class: 3142.5, Advanced Training: 3,455 and Volunteer Hours: 27,610.05. Awards earned and handed out: 2012 Re-Certification Pin: Pat Holley. Milestone Pin: Cindy Bolch; 2500 Hours.

Projects / Announcements
Outdoor Expo – Apache Pass, - Saturday September 22, 2012 

Silent Auction for State Meeting – 3 items were donated by Pamela Neeley, Phyllis, and Paul and Jan.

El Camino Real de los Tejas Historic Trail Trade Days -  October 27-28, Apache Pass. We have a booth, please contact Cindy Bolch to volunteer.

The Apple Tree-Youth Education-Birds-4th Wednesday at 4-5pm starting in September until March.  Please give pictures of local birds. 

Chapter Operating Handbook – Board has suggested changes.  An e-mail was sent to membership for comments. If you need it resent, please contact Katherine. The Board will approve the COH at October Board Meeting. 

New Chapter Partner – Dale Kruse, Curator at S. M. Tracy Herbarium, in College Station is our newest chapter partner.  Katherine stated we are open to develop more partnerships. Please contact her with any suggestions or for further information. 

Nature Festival – April 13, 2013 – Rockdale Fair Park – Joyce Dalley & John Pruett 
Katherine reviewed: Amber Rios’ progress with creating a great coloring book for our Nature Festival. A few of us were able to review it recently.  To cover the cost for printing, aluminum cans are being collected until year end as we hope to create even more than first discussed for the festival to hand out to kids. The can drop off area is at Sue Taylor’s yard. Cans can be dropped off at any time but please put in a large trash bag that is tied securely.  John reported the great progress that has been made to date.  The 2013 theme will be: Snakes of Milam Co! John reviewed some of the speakers and exhibits. Currently, he has approx. 9-12 speakers scheduled, even a 13 year old Invasive Species expert called Commander Ben! 

Upcoming dates:

Outdoor Expo – Apache Pass – September 22, 2012

September 23rd (Sunday) –2012 Training Class Graduation 

October 26th-28th – State Meeting – Camp Allen – Navasota, Texas 

Motion to adjourn: 8:30 p.m.




Minutes submitted by: Debbi Harris

Program: Hummingbirds – Phyllis Shuffield Our program was done during our meeting.
Mission: To develop a corps of well-informed volunteers to provide education, outreach, and service dedicated to the beneficial management of natural resources and natural areas within their communities for the State of Texas.
http://txmn.org/elcamino/
